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                          484 Round Hill Road, Middletown, CT  06457


Dia daoibh! (Jee-ah Deev)  = Hi there! 
This is the second newsletter from the Curry-Seery Branch of Comhaltas Ceoltóiri Éireann since the start of our present year (November 2005 to October 2006).  The Board has worked diligently to develop ideas to provide meaningful reasons for people to join or re-join the Branch.  I am making good on commitment to touch base with the numerous Irish clubs in Connecticut and Western Massachusetts by speaking to members of the Irish American Community Center in New Haven, the Danbury AOH and the Irish American Home Society in Glastonbury in the last couple of weeks.  I hope to visit the Meriden, New Britain and Waterbury AOH's as well as the John Boyle O'Reilly club in Springfield over the next several weeks as well as other organizations in the very near future.  Contained within this newsletter is information pertaining to planned Comhaltas activities.  Whether it is a traditional Irish music seisiun, ceili, Irish history lecture, concert or Irish language lessons, I invite you to participate.  Doing so keeps the culture alive and well.  Read on to learn about a Comhaltas-sponsored concert coming up on February 26th in Hartford featuring Tommy Peoples and P.V. O'Donnell.  You'll also read about an Irish history lecture program starting on March 26th in Meriden.  We hope to offer additional programs in the months to come. As always, we are open to your suggestions.  Please let us know if you have questions, ideas or comments.  Criticism is welcome so long as you do it with a smile!

Go raibh maith agat.  (Thank you)

Terry Sullivan, Chairman

Curry-Seery Branch, CCE
Tommy Peoples and P.V. O'Donnell In Concert
The Curry-Seery Branch of Comhaltas is proud to sponsor a traditional Irish music concert featuring two of Ireland's great fiddlers, Tommy Peoples and P.V. O'Donnell.  The duo from Donegal will perform in concert on Sunday, February 26, 2006 at 2:00 p.m. at the Mark Twain House Auditorium located at 351 Farmington Avenue, Hartford, CT.   This beautiful auditorium seats 178 comfortably and is a great forum to enjoy live music.

Tommy Peoples, now residing in Ennis, Co. Clare, has performed and recorded with Matt Molloy, Daithi Sproule, Paddy Keenan and Donal Lunny.  He was a member of the original Bothy Band and recorded on its first album in 1975.  Tommy's first commercial recording was done for Comhaltas in 1969.  P.V. O'Donnell hails from Buncrana, Co. Donegal and is perhaps best known for his 10-year association with Barley Bree as its main fiddler.  Barley Bree recorded 8 successful albums.  In 1987, P.V. moved to Connecticut and for the past several years has hosted a weekly seisiun at City Steam Brew Pub in Hartford.  He continues to teach and perform regionally.  His latest CD, "Donegal Fiddler," was released in 2005.  

There is plenty of off-street parking at the facility. Tickets are $15.00 in advance or $20.00 at the door.  For tickets, call Jill Morrison at (860) 561-3905 or Terry Sullivan at (860) 584-8776 or send an e-mail to the Branch at curry-seery-cce@hotmail.com.  For directions, call the Mark Twain House Auditorium and Museum at (860) 247-0998.

Irish History Lecture - The Easter Rising:  The Heart and Soul of the Irish Revolution
The Curry-Seery Branch is excited to offer a two-part lecture series on one of the most fascinating and defining periods of Irish history, the 1916 Rising to 1923.  We are fortunate to have Dr. William Matthews, a professor at the University of Massachusetts-Amherst, to deliver a multi-media presentation on this tumultuous period.  Dr. Matthews will share his great knowledge and passion for this topic on Sunday, March 26, 2006 at 4:00 p.m. in the upstairs hall of the Meriden, CT AOH located on Melville Avenue.  


For the last 10 years Dr. Matthews has conducted archival research on this period at the Cathal Brugha Barracks in Dublin and in the National Archives.  As a result, he has put together a series of lectures on the Rising, the Tan War, and the Civil War and its aftermath.  He utilizes a PowerPoint presentation including photographs, documentary film clips from the time period as well as music.   Dr. Matthews has lectured around New England and last year was invited to give this lecture in Michael Collins' hometown of Clonakilty in West Cork and plans to return for another presentation soon.  A second lecture is in the planning phase for sometime in April or May where Dr. Williams will present, "The IRA at War: 1919-1921 and the Aftermath."  Details will be available on our website and in upcoming newsletters.

Admission is only $7.00 for the general public and $5.00 for Comhaltas or AOH members (to receive the  

discounted price, please present your membership cards at the door).  To reserve tickets call Terry Sullivan at (860) 584-8776 or Stu McEnerney at (203) 235-6269 or email the Branch at curry-seery-cce@hotmail.com.  For directions, call the Meriden AOH at (203) 634-9565.  

Membership
We wrote to everyone on our mailing list which included current and past members.  While many of you have renewed your membership with the Curry-Seery Branch of Comhaltas Ceoltóiri Éireann (CCE), some have not.  You will find a membership application enclosed with this newsletter.  If you would like an electronic copy, please let us know and we will e-mail one to you right away or you can download an application at our website, www.blarneystone.com/comhaltas.   As of the time of this newsletter's mailing, we have 98 members who have paid their dues.  That's an increase of 20 since December.  Paid members should have recently received the latest issue of Treoir magazine.  If you have not, please let us know.  At the last meeting on January 8, 2006, members were challenged to carry copies of the membership application with them and encourage others interested in Irish culture to join.  Please use the enclosed membership application for that purpose and feel free to reproduce it as often as you like.  

If your label print is highlighted in yellow, this means you have not renewed your membership and this will be your last newsletter unless you renew.  If you have paid recently, don't worry as it may just mean we are still processing the payment.  If you have not renewed, please give it some thought.  We are striving to give each member a reason to join.  Membership allows you to keep current on Comhaltas activities.  Additionally, members receive the quarterly Treoir magazine and are eligible for discounts at some Comhaltas activities.  Most importantly, membership in Comhaltas helps all of us promote Irish culture in Connecticut and Western Massachusetts.
Next Branch Meeting

The next meeting of the Branch's membership will be held on Sunday, March 5, 2006 at 1:30 p.m. at the Irish American Community Center located on Venice Place in East Haven, CT.  Immediately following the meeting, members are encouraged to drive over to The Playwright Restaurant in Hamden where Pat Stratton leads a seisiun from 3:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. or up to Glastonbury where Branch member (and former Chairman)  Tom Walsh leads a seisiun from 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. at the Irish American Home Society.  We hope to have as many members as possible attend the meeting to learn more about Branch activities and plans for the future.
Member Announcements
We welcome the following members who have either joined for the first time or who have returned after a year or two break:  Andrea Baltrus, Amy Bissell, Mark Bassett, William Connolly, Mary Connolly, Rosemary Contin, John Malmros, Gene Douthit, Deborah Douthit, Michael Droney, Agnes Droney, George Eckenroth, Thomas Feely, John P. Feeney, Roxanne Feeney, Jeanne Freeman, Eileen Grabowski, Neil Hogan, Eileen McGee, Myles McGee, Michael McGinty, Sheri Mortimer, Steve Prout, Frances Pudlo, Virginia Pudlo, Charles Starrs, Margaret Starrs, Kiera Sullivan, Patricia Sullivan, Michaela Sullivan, John Tabb, and Linda Thomas.  
So You Want to Dance?

Get your dancing feet ready!  Here are some opportunities to strut your stuff or to learn something new - Irish Set Dancing!  Beginners are most welcome.  Come join the fun.

· First 3 Wednesdays of the month with John Droney at the Irish American Home Society, Glastonbury,              

           CT at 7:00 p.m.   (860-521-2696).

· Every Thursday with Pat and Joan Kennedy at the Gaelic American Club, Beach Road,  Fairfield, CT at  

           8:00 p.m. (203-888-4041).

· Every Friday with Patti Thomas at the Irish American Community Center, New Haven, CT at 9:15 p.m.   

           (203-933-3673).

· Every Friday with Ginni McCauley at the AOH, 161 Main Street,  Danbury, CT at 7:30pm  (203-748-

            0055).

Celtic Women Concert - March 11th

The Celtic Women show is coming to Wallingford's Chevrolet Theater (formerly Oakdale Theater).  The show will be held on Saturday, March 11th at 7:30 p.m.  Although it's not a CCE-sponsored event, we wanted to let you know about it.

2006 North American Comhaltas Weekend in Chicago
As we announced in the December 2005 newsletter, the 2006 North American Comhaltas Weekend is being held in Chicago from April 20th - 23rd, 2006.    Registration for the hotel, the Crowne Plaza in Rosemont, IL, is open. The room rate is $105. A sellout of the main hotel space is anticipated. Please make your reservations as soon as possible if you haven't already done so.  Reservations may be made by calling: 1-888-642-7344 or can be made online at www.chi-ohare.crowneplaza.com. The reservation code is CCE (Comhaltas Ceoltoiri Eireann). Information and weekend registration is available at: www.murphyroche.com or by calling 1 (630) 662-8611.  This annual event attracts Irish music, dance and language enthusiasts from all over the United States and Canada, as well as other countries.  The weekend is jam-packed with workshops and activities for young and old.  Anyone from the Curry-Seery Branch planning to attend is asked to let the Branch officers know so that we may provide last minute information pertaining to the convention to you.  You can contact us at our Branch email:  curry-seery-cce@hotmail.com or call any Board officer (names and numbers listed below).

Irish Language Classes
The Curry-Seery Branch now sponsors Irish language classes.  The classes began on January 24, 2006 at the Irish American Home Society of Glastonbury, CT.  Teacher Joe Rice (and Curry-Seery Branch member) greeted eager registrants for the weekly beginner's classes scheduled to run into May 2006.  Over 40 people have shown interest so a second set of classes scheduled to commence in September was added.  Unfortunately, that class is also filled to capacity.   If you are interested in getting on a waiting list or learning more about future instruction please contact John Feeney, Irish Language Officer, or Terry Sullivan, Chairman.  These classes are for beginners.  If there is substantial interest in intermediate level classes, we will work towards that goal.  You may e-mail your interest or questions to the Branch at curry-seery-cce@hotmail.com as well.

Curry-Seery Branch - Comhaltas Web Site

The Branch is fortunate to have Jim Smith, owner and creator of Blarneystone Website Services, Inc. as its Webmaster.  Go to www.blarneystone.com/comhaltas for information pertaining to upcoming Branch activities, important contact information, previous issues of the Branch newsletter, information on Comhaltas, and some useful links.  The Branch is grateful to Jim for the time and energy he devotes to the website.  Go raibh maith agat, Jim.  While surfing the net, feel free to check out CCE's website at www.comhaltas.com for information about Comhaltas from Ireland.  There are links to a variety of subject areas including links to the various branches of CCE.

Storm Closings

As a service to members, all Curry-Seery Branch activities (membership meetings, language classes, seisiuns, ceili's, etc.) that have to be cancelled due to inclement weather are announced on WTIC 1080 AM radio and at www.WTIC.com.

Festival Season Approaching
The Curry-Seery Branch hopes to have a presence at most, if not all, Irish festivals in the area this year.  Building on last years' efforts, we intend to staff a booth or table with Comhaltas news and activities and we hope to sponsor a seisiun or two at the festivals.  What do we need to pull this together you ask?  Good question.  We need you, yes you - that person who said he or she would love to get involved!  Volunteers are needed to give the Branch a voice at these festivals.  If you think you can help out (generally for a few hours - not the entire festival!) please let us know.  
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Comments and suggestions pertaining to this newsletter are more than welcome.  Please send your thoughts to the Branch Secretary at:  Liz Raymond, CCE, c/o 484 Round Hill Road, Middletown, CT  06457 or email the Branch at curry-seery-cce@hotmail.com.
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Beannachtaí na Féile Pádraig agus Daoibh      Pronunciation:   Ban-ochth-thee na Fay-leh Paw-drig Ah-gus Deev
Happy St. Patrick's Day to you all!

[image: image1.png]® Commartas




From:   Curry-Seery Branch, CCE


c/o Liz Raymond, Secretary

             484 Round Hill Road, Middletown, CT  06457









 To:  

